4th Annual Audit Report on Safeguarding Children in the Diocese of Kerry 

1. The 4th Annual Audit of all 52 parishes in the Diocese was completed in May 2011 and the response has been very positive. Clergy and parish representatives seem well organised.
2. The Diocesan Policy on Safeguarding Children is on display on posters in all churches throughout the Diocese.
3. The Kerry Diocesan Document “Safeguarding Children in the Diocese of Kerry” launched by Bishop Bill in May 2010 is available in the sacristy of each church and also from priests and parish representatives.
4. The audit was discussed by members of each Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) and signed by its chairperson thus creating an awareness of “Safeguarding Children” for members of the PPC.  Over half of PPCs have at least one of their Parish Reps. for Safeguarding Children on the council. 75% of parishes have “Safeguarding Children” on the PPC’s Agenda for their monthly meeting.
5.  Thousands of the colourful Safeguarding Children Brochures have been distributed   

       to parents of children involved in church based activities and they are available in 
      churches throughout the Diocese.
6. All parishes have a copy of “The National Guidelines for Safeguarding Children”
7. All parishes have policies, procedures and codes of conduct both for adults and children which were vetted by the Diocesan Committee in place.
8. There are strict procedures in place in all church based organisations and all the relevant parish forms are used consistently.  The forms can be downloaded from the Diocesan website www.dioceseofkerry.ie
9. Garda vetting of all clergy in active ministry, sacristans, Parish Reps. and leaders of various church groups has been completed.
10. All parishes have an “Attendance Book” in their Sacristy which is signed by all adults and children in attendance.
11. Meetings for adults who work with children and for parents of children involved in church based activities are held on a regular basis in all parishes.

12. Parish clergy are constantly promoting awareness of Safeguarding Children in their parish in their Sunday homily and in their newsletter.
There are 130 parish representatives working in parishes throughout the Diocese.

Bridie Cronin,

Diocesan Coordinator for Safeguarding Children.

